DRAFT Minutes for Rural Church Network fall meeting, at Super 8, Grapevine, TX 9/23-24/11
Attendance, Alvin Luedke, Dave Ruesink, John Young, Lon Oliver, Mark Yackel-Juleen, Shannon Jung

Opening and closing devotion-Mark Yackel-Juleen


Executive Secretary Report- Activities include maintaining communication with rural church listserv, keeping mailing list up to date, screening material to be forwarded to listserv, responding to inquiries regarding work in rural churches, working with RCN Executive Committee related to upcoming actions, arranging for semi-annual meetings, serving on the United Methodist Rural Fellowship Executive Committee as an ecumenical representative, meeting via “TeamSpeak” with the International Rural Church Association Executive Committee every two-three weeks, and other duties as they come forth.
Treasurers Report – 


Beginning balance in January  




$1,017.09

Receipts in 2011






$1,250.00


Expenses for David Firman for website development

   $200.00

Expenses for David Ruesink through June     


              $1,200.00
Expenses to David Ruesink for office expenses


    $215.40

Balance as of 8/1/11






 $1,051.00
Outstanding expenses


Jake Ruesink for Website development
$60.00


David Ruesink for travel expenses

$480,00

David Ruesink July-Sept


$600.00


Forthcoming Oct-Dec



$600.00

It was decided that the treasurer should not be limited to two terms so a change in the by-laws will be proposed to indicate that both the treasurer and executive secretary be evaluated periodically, but will not be term limited.

Discussion centered around more active donor contact for contributions as well as maintaining the institutional contacts.  It was suggested that each person make at least four calls to folks they know to make a contribution.

When contributions are received, they are to go to Dave first then he will send checks to Lon for depositing.
Constant Contact was discussed as a means of maintaining communication with the listserv.  This will cost about $15 per month and Lon will order it and will spearhead seeing that a one-page newsletter using Constant Contact with five four-sentence paragraphs with pictures be sent out once every two months for the next eight months as  trial.  Will start with those on the current RCN mailing list.
RCN Archives – Dave worked with Mary Manning at the Cushing Library at Texas A&M University and received permission to house the RCN archives there.  An email will be sent to the RCN listserv to request that any RCN material to be considered for archives be sent to Dave to take to the Cushing Library.  There is another lady from Dave’s church interested in assisting the Library to sort and catalogue the current materials that Dave has already sent to be archived.  Types of material to be requested includes items such as meeting minutes, formal correspondence, documents produced both internal and external and items that might have changed over time such as by-laws, etc.  In addition, there is a desire for any magazines or printed material relating to rural church ministry.
Website – It was pointed out that all of the portals are dead now.  It appears that the  hyperlinks are not connected.  Dave will check with Jake Ruesink and Shannon will check with David Firman about retrieving the hyperlinks.  There should be files with each of the pictures.  
It was decided that Dave should be the website coordinator and that Jake Ruesink would become the webmaster.  When material is sent to Dave, the sender should indicate which section the resource belongs.
When material is posted on the website, it should be cross referenced .  

Mission Statement:   Adopted the following to be added to the website and incorporated into the by-laws:
The Rural Church Network of the United States and Canada is an organization of church leaders, educators, pastors, and other persons interested in supporting rural churches, those who serve them, and the rural areas in which they are found.  It seeks to demonstrate this support through:

· Providing an opportunity for networking and mutual support across the boundaries of denominations, organizations, etc.;
· Highlighting existing rural ministry resources on its web site;

· Analyzing the gaps in existing resources;

· Developing new resources for rural ministry;

· Providing linkage through its web site to other groups that seek to enhance rural ministry and life in rural communities; and

· Enhancing awareness of the opportunities, needs, and challenges found in town and rural congregations and communities.

Rural Social Science Education
Mark will provide a grant of $5,000 to edit and make RSSE materials usable and available in new media form.  Mark and Lon will work together and will contact Gary Goreham and Kenny Sherin for the current iteration of the materials.  It is thought that both AMERC and Shalom Hill Farm will be able to teach the material while revising it.  Shannon suggested that the Missouri School of Religion might be interested in working on this too.  Lon and Mark are encouraged to see how the receipts from RSSE might become a funding source for the RCN.  They will develop a plan and present it to the RCN Executive Committee as they proceed with plans.
Educational Outreach Possibilities 
Judy Heffernan will check with the Rural Sociology Society about having a session in Chicago between 7/25-27/2012.  Dave will check with Judy about arranging the session and chairing it.
Lon sees possibilities for the rural emersion program at AMERC.

Mark sees possibilities for the work at the Shalom Hill Farm.

Both Lon and Mark think it would be possible for them to have RCN as a co-sponsor of their programs when inviting participants.

Noodling might be considered at a later date (partly because we know very little about it now).

Executive Secretary Evaluation


An evaluation was conducted by conference call on 5/5/11 involving  the Executive Secretary along with Ben Poage and Christine Iverson.  The report was received and the following recommendations were made and action was taken to enact the following recommendations:

· Finances should be redirected through Dave then sent to the treasurer for deposit.
· Finish the website as soon as possible then given over to Dave

· Dave continue in the position, but needs to take more control.

Resources to be sent to Dave to post on the website.

John will do a book review

Mark and Alvin each have a list of books for recommended reading for “New to Rural” to be posted.

Lon has books on Appalachia to be posted.  He will also check with Ben about other lists.

Alvin will do something about defining rural/urban and non-metro/metro.

Election of officers


Because there was not a quorum present, it was decided that election of all officers be done at the spring meeting (conference call) and that it be recognized that the president and treasurer should have been elected in the fall, 2011.


Roger Grace will be contacted by Dave to see if there is a possibility of having a female representative from the UMRF as member at large on the RCN Executive Committee.

By-Laws changes

Alvin and john will work on rewriting the articles and combining the mission statement into the goals section.  Other changes to be proposed for the spring meeting include:

Adding the words to the name so that it reads the Rural Church Network of the USA and Canada.

· Modify membership to say groups and institutions and other interested organizations will be asked to contribute a negotiable amount up to, but not limited to, three hundred dollars US ($300.00) per year for the annual budget.
· Eliminate Article III, Section 3.2
· Renumber Article III, Section 3.3 to Section 3.2, and change Membereship to Executive to read:  …upon presentation to the RCN’s Executive Committee

· Change Article V, Section 5.2 to the number of members needed for a quorum from ten to six, and the number of members required from membership groups A and B from four to two to read: 
5.2  Six members present of whom two are persons defined by article 3.1 A or B shall constitute a quorum for the transaction of business at any regular or special meeting.

· 6.1 to add that the treasurer and Executive Secretary would have periodic evaluations.  Eliminate the last two sentences.
· 6.2 Add treasurer to Secretary to be re-elected for two-year periods and may be re-elected for an unlimited number of two year terms.

Next Meeting – April 13, 2012 - Will be a conference call at 9:00 – 11:00 am Centeral.  Did discuss possible use of other means of connection using “skype” or other visual means like “go to meeting”, but decided just to use the phone for now.
Fall meeting for 2012

Lon will check on going to Casper, Wyoming for 9/21-22.  Denver airport is about 3.5 hours from Casper.  Alternative is 12/13-14 at a place to be determined.

Recorded by Dave Ruesink
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